Restaurant's CCTV footage reveals alleged food scam
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A controversial incident unfolded at the San Marino restaurant in Widnes, Cheshire, on Saturday, April 5, when a couple dining with a young girl alleged that they discovered a piece of glass in one of their dishes. The situation escalated as they demanded a complimentary meal and financial compensation after claiming that the sharp object had nearly damaged the woman's dental veneers. 
According to the restaurant's managing director, Miraz Yolcu, the couple refused to settle their £64.85 bill and ultimately left the establishment without paying. The staff's immediate reaction to the complaint prompted them to review CCTV footage, where they purportedly observed the man allegedly extracting the clump of glass from his pocket and handing it to his partner. The woman can then be seen placing the glass onto a napkin after appearing to scoop food onto it, before alerting a member of the restaurant staff to the supposed safety hazard.
In a move to protect their reputation, San Marino shared the footage on Facebook, highlighting the potential harm such fraudulent claims pose to small businesses. "These kinds of scams are damaging to small, hard-working businesses like ours," the restaurant stated in their post.
Miraz Yolcu expressed his disbelief at the actions of the couple, noting how they seemed unfazed, even appearing to survey the restaurant for camera placements prior to their meal. He recounted, "We were in shock. The staff were worried, and they called the manager who came and asked what had happened. They insisted they wouldn't pay for the meal."
Following the allegations, Miraz inspected the glass presented by the couple and determined it did not match the type used in the restaurant's kitchen. He stated, "It’s impossible to find glass in the food. They already didn't pay, and after I looked at it straight away, I confirmed it wasn't that type of glass." 
The incident was serious enough for the restaurant’s management to notify Cheshire Police. A spokesperson for the force confirmed that officers received the report at 1am on Sunday, April 6, detailing theft and deception. The report indicated that after reviewing the footage, investigators believed the glass may have been intentionally placed in the meal.
In light of this incident, Miraz Yolcu has expressed his aim to warn other business owners about the potential for false claims. He recommends that staff remain composed in such situations and take the necessary steps, including reviewing security footage and contacting authorities when confronted with similar allegations. 
Miraz emphasised the importance of vigilance and preparedness among restaurant staff, noting the considerable stress such accusations can place on employees and the broader implications they can have for a business's reputation. As the investigation into the matter continues, the family involved has yet to make any public comments regarding the restaurant's account of the events.
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